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Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild 
www.cherokeerosequiltguild.com  

Standing 
Committees 

 

Historian 
 Rachel Phaneuf 
 

Librarian 
 Broach Winsley 
 

Membership 
 Denise Allee 
  Joyce Trew 
 Queen Esther Smith 
 

Newsletter 
 Robin Meyer 
 

Programs 
 Tina Corbitt 
 Annie Kellum 
 Ramona Tucker 
 

Publicity 
 Erna Kriigel 
 

Sunshine 
 Irene Gardner 
 

Ways and Means 
 Rita Perez 

From the President 
First, let me thank you for a great beginning as your president.  January day 
meeting, at our new locations, was GREAT!  So many of you came to check 
out the new facility.  I hope you are pleased. 

Secondly, you did a wonderful job at showing off the theme for the month, 
BIRTHDAYS.  There were all kinds of birthday related items from little quilts 
to party favors, Good Job. 

I had a great deal of fun picking on a few of our members.  We caught them 
“doing good”.  Libby did a great job at finding Sutton Hall for the Guild.  
Linda Jones and Annie Kellum were doing their best at recruiting new 
members, and 2 ladies showed from their efforts.  And, then Membership, 
Joyce Trew and Denise Allee, made everyone feel like they were at a real 
birthday party with their pretty party favors.  Thanks ladies for your EXTRA 
effort. 

Happy Ground’s Day, everyone! This is just one of the themes for the 
month of February. We always think of Valentine’s in February, but I 
challenge you to go farther and think of ground hogs, Presidents Day with 
log cabins and cherry blossoms.  Let your imagination run wild!  Let’s have 
fun! 

I have finally completed the list of “themes” for every month.  I hope you 
will have fun planning ahead. 

 February - Presidents, Groundhogs, and Valentines 

 March - Lions, Lambs, Kites and Lucky Green 

 April - Flights of Fancy (Flying Things) and April Showers 

 May - May Flowers (baskets, gardens and Maypoles 

 June - Summer Sports (tennis, fishing and water fun) 

 July - the American Way (apple pie, baseball and Chevrolet) 

 August - DOG days of August (lazy hammocks and rocking chairs 

 September - Laboring (work, school and babies) 

 October - Parade of FALL colors (rust, gold, brown orange, black) 

 November - Bountiful Harvest (grain, corn, and pumpkins) 

 December – Enjoy the Christmas Party 
 

     Charlie 

Officers 

President – Charlie Phaneuf 

Vice-Pres. – Emma Parker 

Day Secretary – Sandra Wilson 

Night Secretary – Denise Adams 

Treasurer – Loretta Ford 

http://www.cherokeerosequiltguild.com
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Ad Hoc Committees 

Bee Keeper 

 Annie Kellum 
 

Challenge Quilt 

 Linda Jones 

 Albertha Brown 
 

Christmas Party 

 Ramona Tucker 
  

Community Service 

 Bonnie McLain 
 

GA Quilt Council Liaison 

 Phyllis Smith 
 

Golden Scissors 

 Jeanette Koval, Day 

 Penny Landrum, Night 
 

Photographer 

 Rachel Phaneuf 
 

Saturday Stitch-In 

 Ann Groves 

 Vickie Hecht 
 

Webmaster 

 Joany Orsi 

Membership 

Total Paid Members: 62 

Day Meeting 1/12/17—Members Present: 44, Visitors: 3 

Night Meeting 1/26/17—Members Present: 34, Visitors: 2 
 

Just a reminder, please wear your name badge to the meetings. 
If you don’t have it on, put your quarter in the tin. 

 

New Location!!! 

 

Sutton Hall 

5971 Sutton Dr. 

Douglasville, GA 

 

Click here for a map. 

 

Take Highway 5 south from 

Arbor Place Mall for 1.3 miles. 

It is on the corner of Highway 5 

and Sutton Drive. 

February Birthdays 
 

Jeanette Koval  2/19 

 

March 

 Newsletter  

Deadline 
 

February 28th 

Please send your  

information to  

Robin Meyer at  

robinmeyerga 

@yahoo.com.  

Word documents  

preferred—but any-

thing is okay! 

From the Webmaster... 

To all officers and committee chairs—please review your pages on the 

website and send me your updates!  My email address is 

crqguild@gmail.com . Thanks! 

     Joany 

https://goo.gl/maps/PU7PrB1coYu
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Treasurer’s Report—January 2017 
Submitted by Loretta Ford, Treasurer 

Beginning Balance   $5,768.84 

     

Deposits:     

Membership   $1,050.00 

Ways and Means   $105.00 

   Total $1,155.00 

     

Disbursements:    

Charles Phaneuf ck#1135 Christmas Party $38.46 

The Green Apricot ck#1137  May 25th & Nov 16th $100.00 

Joan Orsi ck#1138 Web Hosting $55.00 

Doreen Thornton ck#1139 Nov & Jan Day Mtg $99.70 

Joyce Trew ck#1140 Business Cards $25.00 

Denise Allee ck#1141 Ink & Printing $60.93 

   Total $379.09 

     

Ending Balance   $6,544.75 

2017 GQC Sewfest Retreat/Convention 
 

The date and place for the 2017 Georgia Quilt Council retreat/convention has been set for  
August 16-19 at Epworth by the Sea on St. Simons Island.  Sewing starts early on Wednesday 
but hotel check in is not till 4:00 P.M.  Double room occupancy is $375.00 for 3 night and this 
includes meals.   

The convention will be Saturday and I do not know who the speaker will be yet.  You do not 
have to be a member of GA. Quilt Council to attend.  If you would like to become a member, 
the membership form is on the website or contact me to get a copy. 

 

        Phyllis Smith 

http://georgiaquiltcouncil.org/wp-content/uploads/2015/08/GQC-2016-Membership-Form.pdf
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Program News 

The February 9th day program will be a lecture "Optimizing Your Home Sewing Machine" 
presented by Andi Barney.  There will be door prizes and a give away of a free sewing ma-
chine service. 

Our February 23rd night program a presentation of the block "Corn and Beans" or North-
wind.  Broach Winsley will present the program and communicate the details. 

 

Tina Corbett, Program Committee—2017  

Bee News 

The Bee will be at the home of Jennie Hollis 
  

On February 16th at 9:30am.  
Everyone is welcome. Lunch will be served. 

 

4209 Rocky Face Drive, Douglasville 30135 
 

Please RSVP to Jennie at 770-942 9787 (home) 

or 770-942 9787 (cell) 

Sunshine 

I haven’t heard anything from any of our members and those who had injuries or surgeries 
all seem to be recovering well. I think this means we are starting out the New Year on a the 
right foot…LOL! 
 
Be sure to contact me if you know any members who need a little Sunshine in their life. 
 

Irene Gardner, Sunshine 

i.gardner@comcast.net—770 949-7216 
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Ways and Means 
 

At the January night meeting the following quilters won prizes: 

 Jeanette - Valentine tea towel set, Toni (visitor) - Valentine wreath 

 Emma - Birthday table runner 

At the February day meeting the following prizes to be drawn are:  

 Longarm Quilting by Charlie,  

 Wool Purse Set, and Pattern & 

 Fabric quilt set. 
 

We have many more prizes to be raffled at each meeting. 
 

        BUY TICKETS!!!!!      BUY TICKETS!!!!!           BUY TICKETS!!!!! 
 

A special thank you to Rachel Phaneuf, Albertha Brown, Linda Jones & Charlie Phaneuf for the 
donations they have made to Ways & Means. 

       Rita Perez 

Golden Scissors—Evening Meeting 
 

Rachel Phaneuf  Ocean View 

Jeannie Hollis   Irish Chain & Blooms 

Marla Maxwell  Hunter’s Star 

Broach Winsley  Kimono 

Jeanne Andersen  30’s Garden & Hunter’s Star 

Linda Jones   Old Quilt – 1950-1960’s 

Annie Kellum   Stars & Red Flower & Tote   

Ramona Tucker  Queen Blooming 9 Patch 

Albertha Brown  Hack That Tote 

Phyllis Smith   Pickle Dish 

Vickie Hecht   Asian Scrappy 

 

      Reported by Denise Adams 
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Community Service  

We are presenting the S.H.A.R.E HOUSE in Douglasville as our project this year!  Share 

House Douglas is a non-profit organization providing crisis intervention and the continuum 

of care to address the causes and effects of family violence. 

They have a 24-hour emergency shelter and several transitional homes for women and 

children to transition to a new life. We are asking members to provide quilts (baby, twin, 

or double bed size) OR pillowcases (both women and children prints).   We would like to 

provide items with "cheery" prints that will bring a smile to their faces.  

 

We will be collecting them at every meeting throughout the year and presenting a few at a 

time... so please start now!  Gently used linens and quilts are acceptable also as long as 

they are in very good condition and freshly laundered.  

 

If you would like to read more about the Share House, you can visit their website at:  

www.sharehousedouglas.org.  

 Bonnie McLain - Chairman 

Jeanne Andersen and Gail Ford -  Committee Members  

Saturday Stitch-In 

Saturday Stitch-in will be February 25th from 9am to 9 pm at First United Methodist 
church on corner of Hospital Drive and Prestley Mill, across from the hospital in Doug-
lasville.  You can enter by a back door opposite the playground but there are several 
steps.  If you park in the lot facing the hospital, you can walk around to the front of the 
church and go in the first door – only one step up. Then walk down the hall to end, turn 
left and meeting room in on the right.  We will have use of the kitchen.  Fee is $10.0 

Come for a carefree day of nothing but sewing, eating, talking, eating, swapping info 
with other quilters, eating, and just having a good time.  Bring something to drink and a 
dish or munchies to share with others and enjoy time away from your regular sched-
ule.  Come for an hour or two or for the full 12 hours of fun.  If you have any questions, 
please give me a call 770-827-9935. 
      Ann Groves 

http://www.sharehousedouglas.org/
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Shop Hop Is Coming! 

March 22 - 26, 2017 
9:30 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. Wednesday - Saturday, 1:00 - 5:00 p.m. Sunday 

 
This year, there are 8 participating shops: Cottontail Quilts, A Scarlet Thread’ Georgia 
Sewing & Quilting’ Intown Quilters, Red Hen Fabrics, Sew Main Street’ Stitch 'N Quilt, 
and Tiny Stitches. Get your Passport stamped to be eligible for these great prizes: 
 

Grand Prize: Babylock Jazz sewing machine ($1299 value) 
First Prize: $100 Gift Certificate to each shop ($800 value) 
Second Prize: $50 Gift Certificate to each shop ($400 value) 
Third Prize: $25 Gift Certificate to each shop ($200 value) 
Bonus Prizes: $100 value drawing at each shop 
Quilter's Tip Cards: Free with $10 purchase. Collect them all!  
* Free pattern at each shop. 

 
The theme of this year's Shop Hop is "A Notion To Quilt." As an added bonus, each shop 
will host demonstrations and discounts for various notions every day of the event and 

Call for Quilts! 

Georgia Celebrates Quilts 2017  

will be held June 8-10, 2017 at the newly-remodeled Cobb County Civic Center. 

Enter your quilts today—online entry available this year! It is quick and easy.  

Click here for more information! 

Quilt Entry deadline is March 18th! 

https://ecqg.com/quilt-show/
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Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild Minutes 

Day Meeting, January 12, 2017 
 

Emma called the meeting to order. Welcomed everyone. Motion to approve November minutes made 
by Libby, seconded by Caryl. Recognized January birthdays. Account balance $5,768.84 as shown in 
newsletter. 

Committee Reports 

Beekeeper: Annie announced that the January bee will be at Irene’s house. Lunch provided. Please 
RSVP. February bee will be at Jennie Hollis’s house. 

Challenge Quilts: Linda Jones announced that this year’s challenge theme is “Diamonds Are a Girl’s 
Best Friend.” The same rules will apply as last year. Details will be on the website. There will be first, 
second and third place prizes in both the art and traditional categories. 

Community Service: Emma still has about 30 baby quilts that she will continue to take to the hospital 
as they are needed. Bonnie McLain is this year’s chairman and will report later about possible projects 
for this year. Gail Ford and Jeanne Andersen volunteered to help on this committee. 

Georgia Quilt Council: Phyllis Smith reported that now is the time to pay dues. This year’s retreat and 
convention will be on St. Simons Island in August. 

Golden Scissors: Jeanette Koval asked that everyone see her when they arrive and sign up for Show 
and Tell. 

Historian and Photographer: Rachel asked that any items relating to our guild be sent to her. 

Librarian: Discussion of the library is under New Business. 

Newsletter: Robin expressed thanks for getting articles to her on time. She will continue to send a 
reminder. Articles are due to her on Saturday following the evening meeting. 

Programs: Annie reported for Tina that today Doreen will be doing a program on the Cherokee Rose 
quilt pattern. Andi Barney from Red Hen will be at the night meeting in February and will bring a pop-
up shop from Red Hen. 

Publicity: Erna Kriigel talked about our Facebook group. She will help set up Facebook for anyone 
interested at the next Saturday Stitch In. Offered instructions on how to join our Facebook page. 

Saturday Stitch In: Broach reported for Ann Groves that the February SSI has been changed to Febru-
ary 25 and the November SSI has been changed to November 4. 

Sunshine: Irene reported to no one needs sunshine at the present time.  

Membership: Denise announced that there are 44 members and 3 visitors present today. She and 
Joyce drew for door prizes which were won by Erna, Paula and Linda Herren. 

Minutes continued on next page... 
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January 12, 2017 Day Minutes continued... 

 

Ways & Means: Rita stressed that the success of Ways & Means depends on our support and dona-
tions. 

Webmaster: Joany continues to update our website. Please check the information for your com-
mittee and update as necessary. 

 

New Business 

Charlie passed out copies of the budget for 2017. Libby made a comment that the budget should show our 
proposed income for the year. We were in the hole last year. Charlie and Robin suggested a revised and 
projected budget. Charlie will have the Executive Committee examine the budget each quarter to be 
sure we are on track and publish a budget with actual expenses in the newsletter. Robin made a motion 
that the budget be accepted as published and Linda Herren seconded the motion. The motion passed 
unanimously at the day meeting. 

Library – After much discussion of our current library and the fact that we have no place to store our books, 
Broach made a motion to do away with our library which was seconded by Barbara Stevens. Passed 
unanimously. After continued discussion, Paula made a motion that she would purchase the current in-
ventory of books for $300 which was seconded by Broach. Passed unanimously. 

New meeting place – Jeanne urged us all to be on our best behavior since our current space seems to be a 
little echo-y and we need to give speakers our attention. Denise asked that people stand when speaking. 
Doreen asked if we had a microphone to use. Libby reported that we have a set up crew but asked that 
we stack our own chairs at the end of the meeting. 

Charlie is doing a theme for each month, i.e. January – birthday (since it’s his birthday month!), February – 
President’s Day, Ground Hog Day, Valentine’s Day. We are encouraged to bring any quilty items we have 
relating to that theme. He will also occasionally give a gift for someone who he catches doing good. This 
month he gave some Minion fabric to Libby for doing good. 

Meeting was adjourned for Show and Tell and the program. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sandra Wilson, Day Secretary 
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Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild Minutes 

Night Meeting, January 26, 2017 
 

The meeting was called to order by Charlie Phaeuf at 7:00 pm at Sutton Hall. Housekeeping details 
were addressed for our new meeting place. Minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed and 
approved. Birthdays for the month of May were recognized. 

Caught Doing Good:  For supporting and promoting the Guild, Charlie recognized 

Joyce Trew, Denise Allee, Linda Jones and Annie Kellum  

Treasurer: Current balance is $5805.68.   

Members were reminded that if they incur any expenses to be reimbursed by the Guild, those 
receipts need to be submitted within 30 days of the event for which materials were purchased. 

Bee Keeper:  January Bee was held at Irene Gardner’s home.  February Bee will be held on February 
16th at Jeannie Hollis’ home.  Lunch provided. 

Challenge Quilt:  Linda Smith and Albertha Brown Theme this year is:  Diamonds are a Girl ’s Best 
Friend. There will be two categories:  Art and Traditional.  Details can be found on website. 

Christmas Party:  Reservations are made at Atlanta’s Finest for December 7, 2017.  Someone is need-
ed to take the lead for this annual event! 

Community Service:  Bonnie McLain let us know that we will be supporting the Share House in 2017. 
We are asked to provide pillowcases, twin, full and queen sized quilts.  Details on the website. 

Georgia Quilt Council:  Phyllis Smith – Registration forms are available. Retreat in August at St. Si-
mon’s Island.  Info can be found at GeorgiaQuiltCouncil.org. 

Golden Scissors:  See elsewhere in Newsletter. 

Historian:  Pictures are current on the website. 

Membership:  Present at this meeting were 34 members and 2 guests. Total membership is currently 
62. Three door prizes were distributed.   

Newsletter:  Please submit all pertinent info to Robin Meyer by January 29, 2017.  

Programs:  Tina Corbitt  - See details on website or elsewhere in this newsletter. 

 February 9 Day Program:   Optimizing Your Home Machine 

 February 23 Night Program:  Broach Winsley:  Corn and Beans/Northwind. Bring HSTs and triangles.  
Size to be posted on website. 

Publicity:  Douglas County Library has asked us to provide a display of quilts this year.  There was dis-
cussion regarding how difficult it is to set up display at this location. 

Minutes continued on next page... 
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Minutes continued from previous page... 
 

Saturday Stitch In:  Dates are set for the year:  Feb 25, May 20 and Nov 4.   

All from 9A to 9P at First United Methodist Church.  Bring $10.00 and food to share. 

Sunshine:  Jeannie Hollis is better! 

New Business:  

Motion was made and accepted to sell contents of the library to Paula Miller for $300.00. 

Budget for 2017 was distributed for review.  Discussion ensued regarding adding line items for re-
ceipts and disbursements from Saturday Stitch In.  The budget was approved by membership.  
Charlie noted that that the budget will be reviewed quarterly. 

Ways and Means:  Drawings were held before the evening program. 

Program was presented by members sharing Old Quilts and Latest projects. 

Theme for next month announced by Charlie: Groundhog Day, Valentines or Presidents. 

For further details, please see the Cherokee Rose Website and Newsletters. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Denise Adams 

Ways and Means 

At the January night meeting the following quilters won prizes: 

 Jeanette - Valentine tea towel set, Toni (visitor) - Valentine wreath 

 Emma - Birthday table runner 

 At the February day meeting the following prizes to be drawn are: Longarm Quilting by Charlie, Wool 
Purse Set, and Pattern & Fabric quilt set. 

 

We have many more prizes to be raffled at each meeting. 
 

        BUY TICKETS!!!!!      BUY TICKETS!!!!!           BUY TICKETS!!!!! 

 

A special thank you to Rachel Phaneuf, Albertha Brown, Linda Jones & Charlie Phaneuf for the donations 
they have made to Ways & Means. 


